
 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

AIRPORT CONCESSIONS DISADVANTAGED BUSINESS ENTERPRISE  
PROGRAM (ACDBE) 

PRESCOTT REGIONAL AIRPORT(PRC) 
 
In accordance with Title 49 Code of Federal Regulations Part 23, the City of Prescott, Prescott Regional 
Airport (PRC), has established a proposed ACDBE goal for Federal Fiscal Years (FFY) 2023-2025 at 
Prescott Regional Airport.  As part of this goal setting process, PRC is informing the public of the following 
proposed ACDBE goals: 
 
ACDBE Goal for Non-Car Rental Concessions:  (100% - Race Neutral)  
The proposed goal is 0%.  Prescott Regional Airport currently has no Non-Car Rental Concessionaires that 
produce the $200,000.00 gross annual income threshold, that would trigger the development of an ACDBE 
goal for non-car rental concessions.  This concession status will be reevaluated, as new concessions 
opportunities are developed by PRC.  
  
ACDBE Goal for Car Rental Concessions: (100% - Race Neutral) 
The proposed goal is 0.5%.  This Goal is based upon the availability of ACDBE firms to perform the work 
as compared to the total number of available non-ACDBE firms in the study region.  PRC analyzed  
ACDBE firms registered in the AZUTRACs database to determine availability with car rental relevant 
NAICS codes and determined the base goal for Car Rental Concessions at PRC.  
  
The objective of the ACDBE Program is to provide equal access to concessions opportunities at PRC and 
to achieve a level playing field for certified ACDBE firms that could realistically expect to compete in the 
absence of discrimination. As such, PRC will accept written comments related to this ACDBE goal for 30-
calendar days, starting on July 16, 2023. 
  
Written comments should be sent to Christiana Papa, Airport Concessions Disadvantaged Business 
Enterprise Liaison (ACDBELO), at Prescott Regional Airport - Ernest A. Love Field, 6630 Airport 
Avenue |  Prescott, AZ 86301.  
 
In addition, the Draft Plan will be available for review at the Administrative Offices of the Prescott 
Regional Airport and a notice of goal setting will be posted on  their website at: 
https://flyprescott.com/business/ 


